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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


June 5, 2015
C-2015-2473286
STEVEN A CINTRON/LA FAMILIA INC

395 NORTH PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE

WILKES-BARRE PA  18702
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

BUREAU OF INVESTIGATON & ENFORCEMENT

v.

STEVEN A. CINTRON/LA FAMILIA, INC.
Respondent: 

On April 27, 2015, the Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement instituted a Complaint at C-2015-2473286 against Steven A. Cintron/La Familia, Inc., Respondent, alleging that he held out to provide transportation of passengers between points in Pennsylvania for compensation while not holding a certificate of authority from this Commission.  This is a violation of the Public Utility Code, 66 Pa. C.S. §1101.  

The Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement notified Respondent that it must file an Answer to the Complaint in accordance with 52 Pa. Code §5.61, within twenty days of the date of service.  The Notice further specified that, if Respondent failed to answer the Complaint within twenty days, the Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement would request the Commission to issue a letter fining Respondent the sum of one thousand dollars ($1,000) and directing Respondent’s vehicle registrations to be suspended by the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation. 
The Complaint was sent by certified mail on April 27, 2015.  The Complaint was served on April 30, 2015. To date, no response has been received from Respondent, nor has an acceptable tariff been filed with the Commission.
Respondent is assessed a fine of one thousand dollars ($1000) for failure to for failing to comply with the provisions of 66 Pa. C.S. §1101.  Furthermore, the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation is requested to suspend Respondent’s vehicle registrations.  Payment must be made by certified check or money order payable to the Commonwealth of PA, and mailed to PA Public Utility Commission, P.O. Box 3265, Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265.

This Secretarial Letter sustaining the Complaint will also be served on:




PENNSYLVANIA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

TANYA COOPER SUPERVISOR


COMMERCIAL REGISTRATION


1101 SOUTH FRONT STREET 1ST FLOOR


HARRISBURG PA  17104
 Respondent is hereby notified to cease and desist from further violations of the Public Utility Code, 66 Pa. C.S. §§1.1 et seq. and the regulations of the Commission, 52 Pa. Code §§1.1 et seq.  
If you disagree with this determination you may appeal to the Commission, pursuant to 52 Pa. Code §5.44 or, if you believe that you have received this letter in error, you must write a letter stating the reasons you believe this letter is in error and requesting that it be rescinded within twenty (20) days of the date of this letter. The letter shall be sent to Secretary, PA Public Utility Commission, P.O. Box 3265, Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265.
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Very truly yours,







Rosemary Chiavetta,







Secretary

Cc:
Secretary’s Bureau - File

PA Department of Transportation 
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